# VILLAGE OF DRYDEN DDA MEETING LAMB MEMORIAL BUILDING August 31, 2010

Deanna Harbar called the meeting to order at 7:02 P.M.

Roll call: Batzer, Betcher, Franz, Listerman, Reynolds-(7:03pm), Thiemkey, Harbar Absent: Daley, Schultz

## Agenda:

**MOTION** by Betcher supported by Thiemkey, to approve the August 31, 2010 Agenda with the elimination of the 1<sup>st</sup> Public Comment time.

Committee voiced all ayes, Motion carried 7 - 0

### **CARRYOVER BUSINESS:**

# A. Zoning Ordinance Amendment-Medical Marijuana Dispensaries

Discussion was held with Attorney Gary Howell regarding options for Zoning Amendment for Medical Marijuana & setting a date for a Public Hearing.

MOTION by Franz supported by Batzer to set a Public Hearing on Tuesday, September 21, 2010 at 7:00 pm at the Dryden High School multi-purpose room for the Medical Marijuana Zoning Amendment which would prohibit medical marijuana dispensaries in any office building, commercial building, industrial building, apartment building, or residential apartment within the Village. Legal medical marijuana caregivers serving up to five legal patients would be allowed in single family residences with no more than one caregiver per residence.

Committee voiced all ayes, Motion carried 7-0

**MOTION** by Betcher supported by Reynolds to change the time of the next regularly schedule DDA meeting to Tuesday, September 21, 2010 at 6 pm at the location secured for the Public Hearing.

Committee voiced all ayes, Motion carried 7 - 0.

**MOTION** by Thiemkey supported by Franz to set the following "Rules for the Public Hearing – Public Comment Time"

- 1. Public must sign in ahead of time to speak with name & address.
- 2. 3 minute time limited for speaking.
- 3. Rebuttal time 1 minute.
- 4. No sharing of minutes.

Committee voiced all ayes, Motion carried 7-0.

### **NEW BUSINESS:**

None

Chief Larry Pack the board should understand who it represents.  Questions were asked regarding the rules set for public comment time.	
The meeting adjourned at 8:07 p.m.	

Rande Listerman, Secretary

Public discussion was given thanking the Planning Commission for moving forward and setting a public hearing date so the residents of the Dryden area opinions could be heard.

**Public Comment:** 

Deanna Harbar, Chairperson